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Hastings Secondary College
Project update� September 2021

Artist impression of the upgrade at Westport Campus

Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 
215 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in 
public education infrastructure in the history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

We are upgrading Hastings Secondary College to support the student community. Hastings Secondary 
College comprises of the Port Macquarie Campus (PMC) and Westport Campus (WPC). The upgrade 
will involve work at both campuses.

The Port Macquarie campus will deliver new and upgraded learning spaces, new Technological and 
Applied Studies (TAS) facilities, new Creative and Performing Arts (CAPA) building, a redeveloped school 
entry and a new shared use multi-sports facility.

The Westport Campus will deliver relocated and upgraded administration office, new flexible learning 
spaces and a redeveloped school entry.

As part of the NSW 2021/22 Budget, funding approval has been received for the new shared multi-
sports facility at PMC, in partnership with the Police Citizens Youth Clubs (PCYC) NSW.
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Update on planning approvals

The Development Application (DA) for the upgrade at WPC has been approved by the Port Macquarie-
Hastings Council. Construction on Stage 1 of this upgrade is expected to start in late 2021.

The State Significant Development (SSD) application for Stages 2 and 3 of the PMC upgrade was 
lodged with the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) for planning approval, and 
placed on public exhibition by DPIE.

The Response to Submissions report has been finalised, which provides an opportunity for the project 
team to respond to submissions made during the public exhibition of the Hastings Secondary College 
SSD application (28 May – 27 July 2021). It can be viewed on the DPIE project page: 
www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/40801.

Main works construction update

The main works construction contract was awarded to FKG Group and has work started on Stage 1 at 
Port Macquarie Campus to deliver the new TAS building and refurbishment works to building T. Site 
establishment and preparation has been completed with site compound and sediment controls in 
place.

Next steps

	■ PMC – Stage 1:

	 □	 Continue earthworks in preparation for the new TAS building, and concrete pour for ground slab.

	 □	 Install in-ground services and connections, including stormwater tank.

	 □	 Put up scaffolding around Building T and start refurbishment.

	 □	 Start construction of new TAS building.

	■ PMC – Stage 2 and 3:

	 □	 Receive draft SSD planning consent conditions and consult with community on the impacts of 
		  works for Stages 2 and 3.

	 □	 Continue design development of the multi-sports facility in consultation with PCYC and school 
		  stakeholders.

	 □	 Release construction tender for the multi-sports facility in late 2021.

	■ WPC:

	 □	 Establish the site compound at Westport Campus in late 2021.
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